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	DISCUSSION OF ISSUES

ISSUE :	Should the Commission propose an amendment to Rule 25-4.040(3)(c), Florida Administrative Code, to require local exchange companies to include additional information in telephone directories about how to contact the Commission, and to include a Spanish translation of the Commission complaint information?

RECOMMENDATION:	Yes.

STAFF ANALYSIS:	Rule 25-4.040(3)(c) requires local exchange companies (LECs) to include in the front of the telephone directory information about how customers may contact the Commission when they are not satisfied with a company's response to a complaint.  In addition to a toll free telephone number that is currently published, the Commission now has available a toll free facsimile number to receive consumer complaints, an Internet address for receiving consumer complaints, and a Web site on the Internet for consumers to retrieve information from the Commission.  The rule amendment requires companies to publish this information, and also requires publication of a Spanish translation of the existing English language notice.  (Attachment 1)



	Chapter 95-403, 32, Laws of Florida, required the Commission to implement a consumer information program by January 1, 1996.  In addition, staff anticipates that the recent changes in the law allowing local competition as well as resale of local service to residents by shared tenant service providers will result in an increase in the number of complaints.  The changes staff recommends making to the rule should increase customer awareness of the Commission's complaint process; increase access to Commission rules, orders, and other documents and information; and furnish additional and faster methods of communicating with the Commission.

Economic Impact Statement

	Imposing a requirement to publish additional information in telephone directories will result in some additional expense to the companies affected, however, the cost is expected to be minimal.  A data request was sent to the LECs and an Economic Impact Statement is attached.  (Attachment 2)



ISSUE 2:  If no requests for hearing or comments are filed, should the rule amendments as proposed be filed for adoption with the Secretary of State and the docket be closed?

RECOMMENDATION:  Yes. 

STAFF ANALYSIS:  Unless comments or requests for hearing are filed, the rules as proposed may be filed with the Secretary of State without further Commission action.  The docket may then be closed.
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